
 

 
    

Notice of Completion 

Integrated Urban Water Plan 

JUNE 2024  

The study 

The City of Vaughan has completed the Integrated Urban Water Plan (IUWP) Municipal Class  Environmental 
Assessment (EA) Master Plan Study. The objective of this study was to develop a plan to meet the water, 
wastewater and stormwater infrastructure needs as the City’s communities continue to grow. This study 
analyzed the city-wide infrastructure needs and the following focus areas to identify needed infrastructure that 
will meet future servicing demands: 
 

• Concord Go Centre  

• Maple Go Station 

• Promenade 

• Steeles West 

• Vaughan Metropolitan Centre 

• Weston Road and Highway 7 

• Carrville Centre 

• Rutherford Go Station 

• Vaughan Mills 

• Woodbridge 

• Yonge and Steeles 

This  study assesses the existing and future servicing needs and provides servicing recommendations to meet 
the City’s growth plans. The water, wastewater and stormwater servicing alternatives were evaluated to 
determine the preferred solutions. 
 
The overall objective of this study is to identify and integrate sustainable, resilient, and responsive climate 
change adaptation/mitigation strategies that align with City policies. 
Public Information Centers (PICs) have been held as follows: 
 

• PIC 1 Virtual content with a self-guided presentation from January 27 to February 28, 2021; 

• PIC 2 Virtual meeting on July 25, 2022; and 

• PIC 3 In-person meeting at Vaughan City Hall on February 5, 2024.  

 
 



 

 
    

 
An Environmental Assessment Report has been prepared, outlining the planning approach, study 
recommendations, solutions, evaluation matrix, and cost estimates for recommended projects to be carried 
forward. The report will be made available for public review online for a 30-day review period from June 15, 
2024, to July 15, 2024.  

Get involved 

The City values public engagement and is requesting input on the Environmental Assessment Report. 
Have your say by: 
 

• Reviewing the online Environmental Assessment Report and providing your feedback 

• Registering for project updates at vaughan.ca/UrbanWaterPlan 

• Emailing comments directly to the project team. Submit questions, comments and feedback to 

urbanwaterplan@vaughan.ca by Monday, July 15, 2024.  

Contact 

Michael Frieri, Project Manager 
905-832-8585 ext. 8729 
urbanwaterplan@vaughan.ca  

This notice was issued Jun. 15, 2024
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